The October 2008 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 10/1/08. Council Vice-President Sue George called the meeting to order at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Roll Call showed Favire, Beckerman, George, and Rosenstock were present.  Also in attendance were Mayor Bill Warner, and many concerned residents.


The September 2008 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. A motion to accept the minutes as presented was made by George, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from George 2nd by Favire, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.9/03/08

$9494.87

$143724.59
$17168.46

Deposits


$ 684.43

$  1931.19
$     .00

Withdrawals

$2764.31

$      .00
$ 3533.33

Interest

     $
    

$   271.44
$__ 27.38    

Bal. 10/01/08

$7414.99
     $145927.22  
$13662.51





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 9/03/08

$17222.54

$1020.99

$9.13

Deposits


$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$    .00

$ .00

Interest


$   32.12

$   1.90

$ .00
Bal.10/01/08

$17254.66

$1022.89

$9.13

SEWER FUND

Bal. 9/03/08


$36034.54

Penn Vest interest 10/1
$ 9696.40 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$     .00

Deposits



$11327.00

Interest



$    5.07
Bal 10/01/08


$37670.21

RECEIPTS: READ



$ 1931.19

H. A. Berkheimer, EIT


$    5.81

Luzerne Cty, Delinquent Taxes


$  150.00

Contractors Permits

$11327.00

Sewer Fees Collected (June)

$  150.00

Minor Reverse Subdivision, Lock

$ 6480.00

Luzerne Cty Comm. Dev. Draw 1 CECO Assoc

$ 2258.13

Volunteer Fire Relief Assoc, 2008 Allocation















BILLS:
READ 


$   86.07

HA Berkheimer, Admin & Comm (August)


$   37.54

PP & L – 2 Streetlights, August


$ 3533.33

Keystone Sanitation, September Garbage


$   87.00

Journal Newspapers, Stozenski hearing ad

$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, October Salary

$  171.00

Kirby Memorial Health Ctr. 9 water tests


$  200.00

Zoning Officer Salary-Sally Horny, September


$   11.97

Sally Horny, ZO, postage


$  145.58

Borton Lawson Eng, Dam Breach Analysis 





Hydrologic Analysis 


$   58.59

Verizon- Telephone 9/7 to 10/6/08


$  120.00

DGK Ins, Civic Workers Liab Policy


$   20.00

Mary Jean Farrell, Process served on 





Patricia Clymo


$16526.18

Aqua PA for sewer connections, Casarella & 





Davis


$ 2710.95

Aqua PA, sewer repairs


$ 6480.00

CECO Associates, Engineering Hollenback Rd


$ 2258.13

White Haven Firemen’s Relief Fund,allocation


$  450.00

Lynn Greene, stenographer, Stozenski hearing



George made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd by Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Favire reported that the water testing is over for the season. We will start testing again in the spring.

George wanted to remind everyone that if you have a boat in the water its time to get them out along with the docks.


George stated that Hollenback RD is being paved all the way to Lakeview Dr.  This necessitated a change order for an additional $11,850.00.  It is part of the current project and needs to be approved tonight.  Tom Carter has the stop sign in his garage and will try to get it up ASAP at the corner of Lakeview and Marilyn Dr.  George also said we need to purchase bridge indicator signs.


Rosenstock said she was asked to mention that Bass fish will be delivered Oct. 11th at the beach between 10 & 12 if anyone wishes to be present.  There will be a Halloween Party on October 25th @ 1:00 for children of all ages.

Rosenstock continued that she spoke with Tony Deleo who is in charge of reassessment for Luzerne County.  Penn Lake is being re-evaluated just like Harveys Lake.  They are taking the average price of home sales over the last year or two and see if what they come up with jives with the same amount that the people were reassessed at.  He seemed to think that it would affect Penn Lake positively.


Mayor Warner stated that he received a complaint from Felicia Perlick that her yard was damaged by a vehicle doing donuts during the night.


Sally Horny said she issued 2 zoning permits for sheds, 2 contractors permits, 1 zoning hearing.  Sent out a 2nd registered letter to Smihoski and the letter was returned again not accepted.  Noticed the front porch needs repair and the grass is quite high. Sally called the realtor to see if they have their number but he doesn’t.  Discussion followed.  Received a call from a Gail Kyle regarding a possible subdivision.  Received a letter of complaint from Michael & Selena Borsuk regarding Randy Johnsons lot on the Horshoe.  Spoke with Randy and received a reply from him explaining why the stuff was on the property.  They will be building and the trailer was to have been removed.  Sue asked if Randy has a building permit and Sally replied not yet but his intention is to get one. Sally said she went by the property and didn’t see the trailer from the road.  Also told him about getting rid of the fire pit. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

George said as stated previously we are paving Hollenback Road and need an additional $11850.00 to pave up to Lakeview Drive.  We will pay for it out of the General Fund.  George made a motion to approve the $11850.00 to be paid to Barletta Materials to pave Hollenback RD up to Lakeview Drive, 2nd Favire, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

Discussion ensued.

NEW BUSINESS:
 


Rosenstock said that on November 5th, before the Council meeting Nathan Walker from the Natural Lands Trust will be here at 6:30 to do a presentation.  It’s almost like a comprehensive plan for Penn Lake.


George said that Borton Lawson has been in contact with DEP explaining the incremental Dam Breach Analysis.  Dep was sent the analysis and the hydraulic model runs that were updated to include the low elevations that are near the spillway and the right abutment. The spillway including the low points was able to pass between the one-half probable maximum flood plan and the full probable maximum flood.  This should be acceptable to DEP.  Discussion ensued.

QUESTIONS:


Mr. Basler asked if we have a comprehensive plan.  Rosenstock said we don’t have one yet.  Discussion ensued


Originally we thought we would be getting gaming funds to pay for the plan but rules changed and now we are not eligible for the gaming funds, but Jack Varaly is pursuing other alternatives for us. Discussion ensued about what is a comprehensive plan.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Gorge, 2nd by Bckerman, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,






Teresa Wojciechowski, Secy




